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 RELEASE DATE: DECEMBER 30, 2024 
 

ADDENDUM TO THE PUBLIC NOTICE FOR PROPOSED STATE 
PLAN AMENDMENT (SPA) 25-0009 TO CLARIFY SERVICES 

ADDED FOR FEDERALLY QUALIFIED HEALTH CENTERS 
(FQHCs), RURAL HEALTH CLINICS (RHCs), AND TRIBAL FQHCs 
 
This is an addendum to clarify provision (1) of the public notice listed above, published 
on December 20, 2024.  
  
The Department of Health Care Services proposes to add encounters between a patient 
and a psychological associate, under the supervision of a licensed clinical psychologist, 
as billable visits at the Prospective Payment System (PPS) or All-Inclusive Rate (AIR) for 
FQHCs, RHCs, and Tribal FQHCs. 
 
The effective date of the proposed SPA remains January 1, 2025.  
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